












 

P.O. Box 1718 ∙  120 Scott Perry Drive  ∙  Paintsville, KY  USA ∙ 41240  ∙  Telephone 606-789-8568 
 

 
April 15, 2020 
 
 
 
Mr. Chuck Sexton 
One East Kentucky 
513 Third Street, Suite 100 
Paintsville, KY   41240 
 
Re:  ARC Power Grant Application 2020 
 
Dear Chuck: 
 
I write this letter in support of the One East Kentucky (OEK) application for ARC Power Grant 
funding.  OEK’s mission to recruit industry to eastern Kentucky is of paramount importance as 
we seek economic diversification of the region. 
 
The collaborative effort over the past few years between public and private entities has been 
remarkable, with OEK serving as the catalyst for much of the activity.  OEK’s focus on 
highlighting positive attributes of the area has generated a tremendous amount of interest, 
with many companies taking time to come and visit the area.  Along these lines, the skill, talent, 
and work ethic of the area’s workforce is underscored when visitors step into the eKentucky 
Advanced Manufacturing Institute (eKAMI), which has proven to be an invaluable marketing 
tool. 
 
Should there be questions or additional information I can provide, please let me know. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Kathy Walker 
 
 
 
 
 
 



March 15, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Chuck Sexton, President and CEO 
One East Kentucky 
513 Third Street, Suite 100 
Paintsville, KY 41240 
 
RE: ARC POWER 2020 Grant Application – Opportunity East Kentucky: Industry Cluster 
Growth Initiative (One East Kentucky) 
 
Dear Mr. Sexton, 
 
The Eastern Kentucky Concentrated Employment Program (EKCEP), Inc. is the regional 
workforce development agency for 23 Eastern Kentucky counties with a mission to prepare, 
advance, and expand the workforce of the region. 
 
EKCEP is a proud partner of One East Kentucky and your efforts to recruit and retain business 
and industry throughout the region. We are happy to work with you and your team implementing 
strategies and developing assets to help our community be more competitive in the global 
market. As you are well aware, our region is faced with a unique challenge following the loss of 
thousands of coal-industry and related jobs in the past decade. It is more important now that 
perhaps ever for organizations such as our to collaborate to help ensure our economic 
development efforts succeed and provide opportunity for our workforce and the people of our 
region. 
 
I am happy to express my agency’s support for this project in the following ways: assisting in 
potential company site visits in conjunction with One East Kentucky; participating in update 
meetings with One East Kentucky and your board of directors related to the Opportunity East 
Kentucky: Industry Cluster Growth Initiative project; facilitating relationship-building and 
participating in meetings with existing targeted industries in our community; and reporting on 
impact metrics relative to gauging the success of this ARC-funded program. 
 
If there are any questions regarding our support of this project, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
Sincerely,	
 
 
 
Jeff Whitehead 
Executive Director, EKCEP, Inc.	















 

 

 

 

April 14, 2020 

 

Mr. Chuck Sexton, President and CEO 

One East Kentucky 

513 Third Street, Suite 100 

Paintsville, KY 41240 

 

RE: ARC POWER 2020 Grant Application – Opportunity East Kentucky: Industry Cluster Growth 

Initiative (One East Kentucky) 

Dear Mr. Sexton, 

SOAR fully supports One East Kentucky’s efforts related to the recruitment of new targeted 

industry and the retention of existing industry in Eastern Kentucky through the Opportunity East 

Kentucky: Industry Cluster Growth Initiative ARC POWER application for 2020. 

SOAR’s regional mission focuses on how Appalachian Kentucky can expand job creation; enhance 

opportunity, innovation, and identity; improve our quality of life; and support all those working 

to achieve these goals throughout the region. This is a crucial time for Eastern Kentucky in which 

new primary industrial jobs are a priority – and a necessity – in rebuilding an economic base for 

a region of Kentucky that so heavily relied on coal mining. The work One East Kentucky is doing 

for the region means putting highly skilled former coal miners back to work in high paying jobs 

that will revitalize our economy.  

The work to re-build the post-coal economy is a challenging priority that we’re proud to be a 

part of. If there are any questions regarding our support of this project and how it relates to 

SOAR’s Blueprint plan for the future of Appalachia, please do not hesitate to contact me at 

jared@soar-ky.org or 606.424.2048.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jared Arnett 
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